A called meeting to adopt the FY 2021-2022 budget was held on June 24, 2021, at 5:00 P.M. in the Town Hall Council Chambers with Mayor John M. Kirkland presiding.

THOSE PRESENT

GUESTS

John M. Kirkland, Mayor
T. G. Gill, Vice Mayor
Ronny C. Worley (Absent)
W. H. Coleman
Paul "Ray" Cherry
David M. Crowder (Absent)
Bill Thompson
Shirley S. Bowen, MMC, Clerk of Council

Mayor John M. Kirkland called the special meeting to order by stating its purpose, which was to adopt the Fiscal Year 2021-2022 budget.

Mayor Kirkland requested a motion to adopt the FY 2021-2022 budget, which was submitted, properly advertised, and approved at the public hearing on Tuesday, June 8, 2021. Councilman W. H. Coleman moved to "adopt" the FY 2021-2022 budget, with Councilman Bill Thompson seconding the motion. All remaining council members voted in favor of the motion.

The Mayor stated that an annual request from the Commonwealth Attorney's office was sent to be approved and to execute an updated ordinance adopting Title 46.2 and Article Two 18.2-266-18.2-273 of the Code of Virginia of 1950 as amended. By doing so, it would enable the Town of Boydton to abide by any new rules or laws as amended by the Virginia State Statutes. Since it was due in by July 1, 2021, Councilman Bill Thompson moved to approve/adopt the amended ordinance with Vice Mayor T. G. Gill seconding the motion. All members voted in favor.

Mayor Kirkland stated that Mrs. Bowen, Clerk of Council, had advised him that Anisia Small (whose house on Jones Street burnt down on December 23, 2020) had requested approval from the council to allow her to be given the remaining funds from the Hull Street CDBG Rehab Grant, known as "Program Income Funds." Mrs. Bowen had checked with Southside Planning District Commission who had advised her that this was allowable to residents who were in the Hull Street Rehab project, if there was a need; however, "only," if the town council agreed to it. After a brief discussion, it was the decision of the council to table this issue until our next regular meeting on July 13, 2021.

The Mayor asked for a vote from council as to whether the proposed ad from the town attorney for the sale of property (formerly known as Melody Manor) was approved, and if

so, did he have a motion from the council to go forward with the ad to sell. Councilman Bill Thompson moved to proceed with the advertisement for the sale of this property (known as Melody Manor) in a sealed bid process and the sealed bids would be opened here at the Town Hall on Tuesday, July 20, 2021, at 5:00 P.M. with all councilmen present during the opening of the sealed bids. Vice Mayor T. G. Gill seconded the motion, and all members voted unanimously.

Councilman Bill Thompson moved to advertise for a maintenance person and a Police Chief with Vice Mayor T. G. Gill seconding the motion. All members voted in favor.

There being no further comments, questions or concerns, the meeting was adjourned at 5:45 P.M.

Shirley S. Bowen, MMC

Clerk of Council & Treasurer

June 24, 2021

V. M. Kirkland

Mayor